

## DEPARTMENT OF FISH AND GAME

Post Office Box 47 Yountville, California 94599 (707) 944-4460



November 16, 1982

Mel Davis, City Manager City of Sebastopol 7120 Bodega Avenue Sebastopol, California 95472

Re: Sewer Plant Demolition and Pond Fill, Wetland Mitigation, Sebastopol, Sonoma County

Dear Mr. Davis:

Thank you for your quick response to our comments and recommendations on this project and the onsite reevaluation with city personnel.

As per our discussions and infield evaluations, the modified project fill designs will leave the eastern half of pond 5 as wetland habitats and provide a continuous vegetation corridor for fish and wildlife. The eastern levee should be reduced down to average flow depth, as discussed, and future plans should include some tree plantings.

We will be available for assistance on a tree planting program that can be easily done with low expense.

Thank you again for your cooperation on this project.

Sincerely,

Allan R. Buckmann Wildlife Biologist

M. W dulars

Region 3

